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Happy  6th 

Birthday today to  

Ada Elphick 

and Patrick 

Elphick 
 

We hope you have 

a great day! 

 
 

 

  

Welcome to Week 9  

 

Welcome to Week 9 – This week we welcome back Mrs Makim and hope she had a 

wonderful time with her newest granddaughter. I would like to thank Kylie Hill for step-

ping up and taking on office duties over the last 5 weeks and hope that it was a posi-

tive experience for her. This week is shaping up to be very busy with a trip to the In-

verell Golf Course on Thursday and our Small Schools Gala Day on Friday. Please 

return permission notes as quickly as    possible and I apologise for the short time 

frames. Student reports are being finalised this week and will be sent out next Monday.  

Have a great week from Mrs. Coddington.  

 

What is happening this week at Gum Flat School! 

Thursday—This is the last week of our golf lessons and to finish off, we are going to 

the Inverell Golf Club to put into practice all our skills.  Luke Woods will be working with 

the students, and will have assistance from members of the Ladies Golf Club. The bus 

will leave Gum Flat School at 9.30am and will return by 12.30pm. Students will need  

to take their morning tea and lunch with  them. The cost of the bus is funded under 

Sporting Schools Funds. 

We would like to thank Luke, Trudi Tonkin and the ladies from the Golf Club  for sup-

porting our small school, and hopefully we will have some students who will continue in 

the sport of Golf. 

Please return the blue permission note  tomorrow. 

 

Friday—Small Schools Gala Day at the Inverell Sporting Complex. Our students will 

join with students from Delungra, Bonshaw, Gilgai & Tingha for a Sports Gala Day.  

Sports will be Hockey, Golf, Cricket & NRL. This day is for all students, our school will 

be unattended on this day.  The bus will leave school at 9.15 and return at 2.30pm. 

Our activities will be on the bottom fields near the river.  Students will use the new toi-

let block at the hockey fields.  Please return the orange permission note tomorrow.       

Parents are welcome to attend, please park along the showground fence as Ross Hill 

are having their athletics carnival on the top soccer fields. 

The Gum  Flat P&C will be catering for lunch, thank you to the parents who are able to 

help on the day. 

Please pack some warm clothes to put on after your games and plenty of water to 

drink and fruit. 

 

 



 

School  Drive Subsidy. 

Parents who have not yet submitted their application, have until next week to complete the  application through the 

school website.  Please contact the office if you need assistance.  If your application is not completed before  the end 

of term, you are unable to claim for Semester One this year. 

 


